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From the Principal 
Sports Day 
 

What a fantastic day it was! With the sun shining 
and families able to be part of the day, it was 
clear that students, staff and parents enjoyed a 
day of sportsmanship, team work and most 
importantly, fun. I congratulate all students on 
their efforts throughout the day, from the House 
Captains leading the passionate war chants, 
through to the individual achievements. A special 
shout out to Miss Cummins for her work leading 
up to and on Sports Day. Thank you also to our 
adult visitors who ensured social distancing and 
allowed teachers to support their classes on the 
day. 
 

Congratulations to this year’s winning team, 
Neale! 
 
 

 
NAPLAN 
 

Well done to our Year 3 and 5 students over the 
past two weeks as they participated in the 2022 
NAPLAN assessment. They displayed persistence 
and confidence to have a go. We have had close 
to 100% participation across the two year levels. 
I’d like to thank Kerry Giles for the time she spent 
preparing for the tests and coordination of the 

test period, which ensured the process went 
smoothly for students. Thank you to Mary Conlon 
for supporting with technical issues.  We should 
receive the results of the tests later in the year, 
which we will analyse and look to where the next 
steps are in the improvement journey.  
 
National Volunteer Week 
 

Last week we celebrated National Volunteer 
Week. Whilst the pandemic has unfortunately 
stopped volunteers from coming on site, we have 
been lucky over a number of years to have 
dedicated parent/carer volunteers that have 
helped out with a range of school activities. 
These include but are not limited to working 
bees, fundraising, attending excursions and 
camps and supporting in class. At a community 
level, we are fortunate to have a strong volunteer 
presence. Flooding, fires and the ongoing 
impacts of the pandemic have been tough for our 
country. Holding us up in these times of crisis has 
been more than over 1 million volunteers 
supporting Australia’s crisis resilience, of which 
more than 400,000 work directly in emergency 
response and relief. Our local community has a 
number of volunteers that support us. These 
include the Kapunda CFS, Kapunda SES and a 
range of other organisations.   
 

To all of our school and community volunteers, 
we say thank you.  
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Neale 956 

Dutton 938 

Bagot 873 

Ridley 865 

And the winner is…… NEALE 

Congratulations to all staff and 

students for a successful day! 
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Principal Comments continued 
 

COVID-19 update 
 

There has been some minor lifting of restrictions 
for school. These include: 

 Indoor assemblies allowed. 
More information to be sent home shortly 

 Camps and excursions to occur 
 

We are awaiting further information regarding 
movement of parents on school grounds at the 
start and end of the school day. Until further 
notice, parents/carers are reminded to drop off 
and pick up children from outside the school 
gates. All visitors are to report to the Front Office 
if required to come onto the school grounds. 
 

The school is required to report daily on active 
COVID-19 cases. We remind parents/carers to 
inform the school immediately if their child has 
tested positive and is required to isolate in line 
with SA Health directions. We thank 
parents/carers for keeping their children home 
when they are unwell. 
 
Kind regards, 
David Pitt  
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TERM 2 

 

Starting Monday 30th May 
SAPSASA State Football Carnival (Boys & Girls) 

 

Thursday 9th June 
SAPSASA State Cross Country – Oakbank 

 

Monday 13th June 
Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 14th June 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Monday 20th June 
School Photo Day 

 

Starting Monday 27th June 
SAPSASA State Netball Carnival 

 

Friday 8th July 
End of Term – Early dismissal 2.10pm 

 

Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th July 
24Hr Motorbike Trial Fundraiser 

 

Please note that these dates are subject to change 
 
 

 

 
 

We want to make mention of a couple of 
students who are making some real positive 

choices this week out on the oval. 
 

Talon Mind 
For assisting a younger student who was 

being harassed by other students. He found 
the teacher on yard duty for help.  

 

Mason Muir 
Mason saw another student who was 

playing and kicking a football on his own. 
Mason then went on kicking the football 

with him instead of joining in with the game 
his mates were playing. 

 

 
 

We would like to Thank the following 
business/people who have made donations 
to our school for the 24Hr Motorbike Trial:- 
 

 Kapunda Community Thrift Shop 

 Kapunda Community Craft Shop 

 Ellbourn Engineering 

 Kapunda Diesel 

 NTS Rural 

 Brant & Melissa Lowe 
 



 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER NO 07  26TH MAY 2022 Issu 3 

 

 

 

 
Student Wellbeing News – Term 2 Week 4 

 

This week we will welcome back our whole school 
wellbeing assemblies. Unfortunately, we will be 
unable to welcome in parents and friends to join but 
it will be great for us to come together as a whole 
school again and build some skills to make our school 
a better place. 
 

This week at the wellbeing assembly we will be talking 
to the students about the language that they use 
when they are talking with each other. With the 
message of: 
 

Build each other up, don’t tear each other down.  
This will be based on the idea that it is easy to make 
a negative comment to others but it doesn’t help 
anyone. Whether it is to make ourselves feel more 
superior, to be funny or we just aren’t thinking it 
ultimately makes no one more successful. If we make 
the time and effort to make positive comments to 
those around us though we can easily make them 
more resilient, which will make them more 
successful. By helping others around us be more 
successful we can get better too, as we are all in the 
same groups, the same teams, the same class and the 
same school.  
 

Language matters: positive breeds positive  
Some of the examples of ways to change a negative 
comment to a positive that we will go through at the 
assembly are: 
 

Negative comment Positive comment 

It’s not that hard Keep trying and you’ll get it 

This question is easy 
I’ve got it, I can help you 
with it if you’d like 

I wasn’t even trying I had fun doing that 

That’s not how you do 
it 

I can see you’re trying 
would you like some help? 

You won’t be able to 
do that 

Good work giving it a try 

That was stupid 
Maybe you could try a 
different way 

It isn’t always easy to change this habit and make 
these positive comments though. To encourage 
students to change this habit we will be running a 
competition at school. If a student hears another 
student build someone up with a positive comment in 
the class or yard they will be able to nominate them 
on a form in the front office. One form per week will 
then be picked out of the box and the student who 
made the comment will win a prize for themselves 
and 10 points for their house team.  Teachers will also 
be nominating any students that they hear building 
up those around them with positive comments. 
 

We will also encourage students to catch each other 
out when they hear a negative comment by sibling 
telling students to ‘build them up’ rather than telling 
on them or making another negative comment 
towards them. 
 

Hopefully this will help make our classrooms, yard 
and school a happier, more inviting and successful 
place for all. As always we would love parents to help 
students build these new habits by modelling them at 
home and using the consistent language of ‘build 
them up’ at home.   

Student Teacher – Harrison Varley 

My name is Harrison Varley, and I am 24. 
I live in Gawler and am currently in my 

final semester of study through Charles 

Darwin University. The next 6 weeks I will 

be teaching Nutrition across all Junior, 

Middle and Upper 

Primary in our Health 

lessons as well as 

teaching Tennis in our 

PE lessons. This week 

we have already made 

a great start and I look 

forward to what is to 

come.  
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9th and 10th JULY 2022 

 
 Hi Everyone, 
 
On 9 and 10 July 2022, Kapunda Primary School will be responsible for the BBQ and some catering at the 24hr 
Motorbike Trial, Kapunda Trotting Track. 
 
This is always an EXCELLENT FUNDRAISER for our school. 
 
The BBQ will be open for lunch and dinner on Saturday 9 July and breakfast and lunch on Sunday 10 July. 
 
It is a very busy event but great fun! 
 
If you or someone you know can help (friends, grandparents, high school age students or older) by working a 
shift (about 4 hours) or donating money towards purchases, please fill in the slip below and return it to the front 
office OR put your name down on the roster at the front office. 
 
Please contact Alison Hughes on 0439 316 122 if you have any questions. 
 
Your generous assistance is always appreciated.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
Alison Hughes (Governing Council) 
 

 
24 Hr Trial Fundraiser 9th and 10th JULY 2022 

 
Name:__________________________________________         Contact Number:________________________ 
 
I can help with: (Please tick) 
 

o Working a shift (approx 4 hrs)  
(Please circle all the times you may be available and we will contact you to organise a suitable shift.) 

 
Sat: 9am - 1.15pm  Sat: 1pm - 4.15pm  Sat: 4pm – 8.15pm   

 
Sun: 5am – 9.15am  Sun: 9am – 1.15pm  Sun: 11am – 4pm I am flexible-ring me 

 
o Monetary Donation included  Amount:__________________ 
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